

AMERICAN METEOROLOGICAL SOCIETY

45 BEACON STREET, BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02108-3693 U.S.A.

TEL: 617-227-2425 FAX: 617-742-8718

E-MAIL: amsinfo@ametsoc.org
WEB: www.ametsoc.org

KEITH L. SEITTER, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR E-MAIL: kseitter@ametsoc.org

June 26, 2019

Mr. Mike Gilroy Naval Weather Service Association 743 Dry Creek Drive Chula Vista, CA 91914-2412

Dear Mike,

I am pleased to announce that the Council of the American Meteorological Society approved the recommendation of **Kristen Chen** as the recipient of the 2019 AMS Naval Weather Service Association *Senior* Undergraduate Scholarship and **Marshall Baldwin** as the recipient of the 2019 Naval Weather Service Association *Freshman* Undergraduate Scholarship. Kristen will be entering her final year of undergraduate study at the University of Oklahoma and is majoring in meteorology. She is interested in climate and hydrometeorology. Marshall will be entering his freshman year at the University of Oklahoma and will major in meteorology. He is interested in numerical forecasting and broadcast meteorology. They are absolutely outstanding students and received strong recommendations from their faculty advisors. I have enclosed contact information for both students.

The recipients will be announced in the September issue of the *Bulletin of the AMS (BAMS)*. A copy of the announcement will mail to you as soon as it is published. We will also announce the awards at the 100th AMS Annual Meeting in Boston, Massachusetts. The meeting will take place during the week of 12 January - 16 January 2020. We hope that you will be able to join us in Boston. The students will also be invited. We will be happy to let you know if they are able to attend.

Again, thank you for your most generous support.

Best regards,

Keith L. Seitter

Executive Director

/dmf

enclosure

Naval Weather Service Association

(Senior Scholarship)

Kristine Chen 1511 Bellamy Place Apt. 206A Louisville, KY 40208 kristinechen16@gmail.com

Naval Weather Service Association

(Freshman Scholarship)

Marshall Baldwin 913 GlenVista Drive, S. Irving, TX 75061 marshallrbaldwin@gmail.com